

October 29, 2024

Steven Contente Town Administrator 10 Court St. Bristol, RI 02809

Subject: Vacant Parking Lot

Dear Steven,

The Harbor Commission discussed and voted that we would recommend to you when the empty parking lot at the Northeast Corner of Church St. and Thames St. becomes available to the Town we make it a permanent year-round parking lot with a 4 hour time limit. Also, that it be made available for overnight parking when a special permit is obtained from the Harbormaster.

Domenic Franco Chairman **Bristol Harbor Commission** 

cc: Gregg Marsili - Harbormaster Tim Sweeny - Council Liaison

Melissa Cordeiro – Town Clerk

Jim Dollins - Vice Chair